

Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc.

Membership Meeting

Date held: May 8, 2012

Began: 7:32 PM

Mike Lessman Presiding

There were 15 members in attendance.

Secretary's report accepted as read, motion by Dale Beaver, 2nd by: Ira Lessman, Motion carried.

Amount in the bank: \$3,548.47

CD: \$11,068.93

Treasurer's report accepted as read, motion by: Perry Aitkin, 2nd by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.

Old Business: Ray Hummel mentioned that the Mason's would help out with the BBQ pit and roof. They would just need a weeks notice.

Discussed the placement of the BBQ pit. It was mentioned that we should put the pit on the end of the pavilion, so it was decided to add another 40 feet to the pavilion on the food building side and then move the tables down and put the pit where the tables sit now. It was also mentioned that we do have enough logs for the lumber, we will just need roofing and fasteners.

The dumpster is ordered and to be dropped off on Wednesday the 16th and picked up on Tuesday the 22nd.

Propane was also ordered but one of the tanks needs to be checked out because it may have a leak.

The radio ads for WFBM are taken care of also. They will be running our ad for a week starting on May 12th or 13th up to May 19th, six times per day.

Mike Lessman mentioned that the test and tune events for the tractor and garden tractor pullers went well. He also reported that everything at the Trackside Food Stand also went well.

The Trackside Food Stand was inspected and the inspector was very pleased.

The food and rolls are ordered.

The question was asked about light plants and if we need any.

It was mentioned that we may need to put the ropes up to keep people from driving through the ditches.

The question was also asked if we could make the entrance to the side parking lot bigger. Mike Lessman said he has another piece of pipe that we could use to make the entrance bigger.

Secretary read a letter from a member about doing a Pampered Chef raffle for a fund raiser.

New Business: Kenny Frymoyer mentioned that the louvers in the barn need to be fixed to help keep the pigeons out. They are making a mess all over the barn.

Discussed camping on the grounds. It was suggested that campers should donate \$5.00 towards the use of electric while camping on the show ground except during the 4th of July event or other club related functions. It is to help cover the cost of the electric so the club doesn't have to pay for it.

It was mentioned that as of now, we do not have many Flea Market Vendors.

The grounds need to be mowed and trimmed.

Discussed fuel. Last year we got 100 gallons of gas and only use about 50 gallons, so we should only need to get 50 gallons for the spring show. We then discussed getting diesel fuel. Kenny Frymoyer said he would fill all of the equipment up and then fill his fuel tank and fill things up as they need it.

It was decided to start cleaning the food building on Tuesday evening.

Discussed getting ice for the show. It was suggested that we should get some ice for the spring show. It was decided that we should get about 25-30 bags.

At 8:50 PM, Kenny Frymoyer made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Mark Cromley, Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary